
 

May 14, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Marvin Kleeb, Chairperson 

House Committee on Taxation 

Statehouse, Room 185-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Kleeb: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2432 by House Committee on Taxation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2432 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2432 would give the Secretary of the Kansas Department of Health and Environment 

(KDHE) exclusive authority to establish a schedule of fees for the thermal treatment of 

hazardous waste for energy recovery by facilities that manufacture cement, lime and other 

products.  No local government or other entity would be allowed to levy or enforce such fees for 

the thermal treatment of hazardous waste. 

 

 The Kansas Department of Health and Environment has been contacted regarding the 

fiscal effect of SB 304.  At this time, a response has not been received.  Should KDHE notify the 

Division of the Budget that implementation of the bill would have a fiscal effect; a revised fiscal 

note will be prepared.  The Department of Revenue indicates that passage of the bill would have 

no fiscal effect for the Department. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 
 
 

cc: Aaron Dunkel, Health & Environment 

 Jack Smith, Department of Revenue 


